WNHSWA Executive Board Meeting Minutes November 12, 2020
Via Zoom video conference due to COVID-19 

Board Attendance:

Jeff McCabe 					Retired					Appleton
Tena Seipel, Secretary				Pierce County DHS	 		Ellsworth
Julie Severin, Treasurer			Rennes Health Center			Appleton
Nichole Duchow, Vice President		VA		 		 	Appleton
Krissy Jaloszynski, President/Historian 	Brewster Village			Appleton

Board members missing:   none. 
	
1) Call to order – Jeff at 9:00 am.

2) Introductions— none needed.  

3) Secretary’s Report.    Minutes from October 2020 discussed but will be approved at the January 2021 board meeting with the complete board present.   Julie noted the date for the January 2021 meeting was listed as January 1, not January 15.  Will make this correction to the minutes.  

4)  Treasurer’s Report:   Current balance of account is $10,603.57.  Julie noted that she paid the renewal of the WNHSWA post office box in Appleton, which was $168.00.

5.)  Committee Reports:  

Person Directed Care (Jeff):   no updates for this meeting.

Historian (Krissy):    no new updates.  

Membership/Marketing (Julie/Nichole):    Nichole indicated that she received 22 responses from her email blast regarding the fall conference virtually versus in person.   Nichole indicated she receives the best response from the email blasts.   Discussion held regarding how do we maintain an accurate contact list for WI nursing home social workers.  Email blasts work the best for contacting everyone regarding upcoming conferences, to take polls for speakers/topics, and to get information out to members or potential members.  Decided that Julie and Nichole will bring information on all current members to the January meeting and divide the current SNF’s in WI between all the board members to check with facilities to get updated contacts for the current social worker(s) to complete email blasts.  This will hopefully aid with keeping the contact list updated.  

Website updates (Nichole):  Nichole indicated that she will update the website with the change in president from Jeff to Krissy, along with updated contact information. 
6)  Fall Conference 2020:   Fall 2020 conference was cancelled due to COVID-19 precautions as well as technical and financial concerns if held virtually versus in person.     

Fall elections:  the following board positions were voted on and the newly elected positions are:  President (Krissy), Treasurer (Julie), Historian (Krissy), CEU coordinator (Tracy), and two board members (Kayla and Jeff).    Congratulations to Krissy, the new WNHSWA president.  Krissy will assume her new role in January 2021 at the board meeting.  Krissy and Jeff will plan to meet between now and then to discuss some of the tasks and duties she will need to complete when taking over the presidency. 

7)  Timeline:    reviewed.    Jeff will work with Krissy on getting letters to mail to NH Administrators and social workers ready for mailing in January 2021.  Next board meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2021 via Zoom at 9 am.  

8)  Old Business:   Currently Jeff and Lisa have WNHSWA credit cards.   This will change to Nichole and Krissy having these credit cards, as Jeff and Lisa have resigned from their offices of President and Vice President.   Jeff and Lisa will coordinate with Nichole and Krissy and the Associated Bank.   Discussion held today that Jeff, Julie, Krissy, and Nichole will meet at an Associated Bank located in Appleton tomorrow at noon to get the credit cards into Krissy and Nichole’s names.   Nichole indicated she received something from Lisa indicating she wants to be removed from the account.  Nichole indicated that if Lisa needs to go into the bank in person, she will need to go to a branch closer to her home in Western WI.  
   
9)  New Business:  Spring 2021 WNHSWA conference will be at the Holiday Inn in Rothschild/Wausau on April 30, 2021.  Four hours of Ethics and Boundaries will be the only thing offered at the spring conference.   A hybrid conference is being planned at this time. Nichole suggested to send the letters to social workers and NH administrators in bright colored envelopes to catch their attention.   Nichole also suggested we send those mailings together to the social worker instead of separately to the NH administrator to save on mailing costs.  If the letters are addressed to the social worker, hopefully the NH social worker(s) will get the information and then can share with the NHA.  

Equipment needs.  Jeff mentioned that he did some research on getting cables for one of the older projectors to accommodate newer laptops.   Jeff stated he would look into the cost difference between getting the adaptive cables and getting a new projector.   Julie indicated her current laptop will not hold a charge and needs to be replaced.  Julie will consult with Nichole about the laptop she purchased recently to get one compatible with the one Nichole has.   Both Jeff and Julie will bring the costs for each of the items to the January 2021 board meeting for discussion and approval.  

Fall 2021 conference is scheduled for October 13-15, 2021 at the Three Bears Lodge in Warrens, WI.   A $1575.00 non-refundable deposit has been made to Three Bears Lodge for the conference.  

Discussed conference fees and membership fees for 2021.   Tena made a motion to recommend to the full board to keep membership dues at 85.00 per year and the spring conference fee for Ethics and Boundaries 80.00.   Julie seconded the motion, approved by all.   

10) Next Board Meeting:   will be held on Friday, January 15th, 2021 at 9am via Zoom meeting.  Nichole will send out the Zoom invite for this meeting as well, which will include all board members. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]11)  Adjournment:  at 10:07 am.   Julie made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Krissy seconded.  

Minutes submitted by Tena Seipel, WNHSWA Secretary
